PHYSICAL SERVICES
COMMITTEE MEETING
November 16,2020

Chairman Hill called the meeting to order at 6:43 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Councilor Hill, Councilor Walker, Councilor Burridge, and
Councilor Gosek.

OTHERS PRESENT: Councilor Corradino; Councilor McBrearty; Councilor
Plunkett; Christopher Baker, Director of Information Technology; Deborah Coad,
City Chamberlain; Jeffrey Hinderliter, City Engineer; Jeff McGann, Permit
Administrator

MEDIA PRESENT: Randy Pellis, Oswego County News
A motion to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2020 Committee Meeting was
made by Councilor Burridge and seconded by Councilor Walker. Minutes were

approved by a unanimous vote.

L OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.

Il. NEW BUSINESS:

1. The Catherine C. Clark Trust, owners of a single-family dwelling located at
4 Woodridge Terrace, in the Sixth Ward, request the use of public space
to place a landscaping rock garden along the roadway fronting East River
Road. Jeff McGann said Keith and Cathy Clark are seeking support for
use of public space for a project that is completed. McGann mentioned
there was a miscommunication on his end and the project was completed
before all of the approvals were in place. He explained that he worked
alongside Engineer Hinderliter, a landscaper, and with the DOT to make
sure the larger boulders used are held back far enough for safety reasons.
He mentioned it is probably the most traveled gateway into the city and
the rock garden certainly beautified it, and we should thank the
homeowners for the time and tens of thousands of dollars they spent.
Councilor Hill and Councilor Walker both agreed on how amazing it looks,
and Councilor Walker said they have his support for sure.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Walker made a motion to forward a
favorable recommendation to the Full Council the request for use of Public Space
from the Catherine C. Clark Trust, owners of a single-family dwelling at 4
Woodridge Terrace, in the Sixth Ward, to place a landscaping rock garden along
the roadway fronting East River Road. Councilor Gosek seconded the motion,
unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 6:53 p.m. by Councilor Burridge. A
second was made by Councilor Gosek, unanimous approval.

Respectfully Submitted,
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